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UN Security Council Delegation Tours Mitrovica

The eight-member United Nations Security Council delegation, on the second day of its mission to Kosovo, today  toured the divided city of Mitrovica after a visit to the UNMIK Police Academy in Vucitrn. Later the delegation met with leaders of the Serb National Council in Gracanica.

Today’s tour followed a special joint session of the Kosovo Transitional Council, held at UNMIK headquarters to brief the delegation, who began their morning with a visit to Prizren where they met with leaders of the various national communities.

At the Vucitrn police school, the Security Council mission was briefed on the progress made and the  success in recruiting and maintaining minority representation among the cadets of the three classes who have completed or are about to complete the program. Overall,  minorities have represented 11 percent of the police trainees, and women, 17 percent. 

The delegation then traveled north to Mitrovica where they received full briefings by UNMIK Regional Administrator William Nash, KFOR contingent commander General Saqui de Sannes, as well as representatives of the  OSCE, UNMIK Police, UNHCR and  European Union. 

The delegation also met with the local Albanian and Serb leaders—Bajram Rexhepi and Oliver Ivanovic—as well as representatives of other national minorities living in the Mitrovica  region. Topics at that meeting included the need to return members of both communities to their homes on either side of the Ibar  river; the need for the city to unite; recognition that the situation had calmed down recently and the need for more investment to generate employment.

The delegation took a walking tour from the south side of  town, across a footbridge constructed by French KFOR to enable Kosovo Albanians who recently returned to their apartments on the north side of town. The delegation also visited a park under development in the ‘confidence zone’ spanning both sides of the Ibar River and employing 800 Serbs and Albanians. 

After Mitrovica, the group traveled to the town of  Gracanica where they met with members of the Serb National Council who have agreed to join the Joint Interim Administrative Structure, including Bishop Artemije, Dr. Rada Trajkovic and others. They discussed the security problems for the Serb community, among other topics.

The delegation leader, Ambassador Anwarul Karim Chowdhury, said that  the church could play an important  role in the process of dialogue between the Serb and Albanian communities. He  encouraged Bishop Artemije to continue his assistance to SRSG Bernard Kouchner and his efforts  to navigate an extremely complicated situation. Chowdhury said that while developments were not perfect, he was encouraged to see progress.

All participants agreed that the return of Kosovo Serbs to Kosovo must begin, but in an orderly fashion, to ensure their security and the presence of basic conditions for livelihood.

The delegation returned to Pristina this evening for a meeting with the Federal Republic of Yugoslavia representative in Kosovo, Stanimir Vukecevic, before attending a working dinner  at KFOR headquarters to discuss UNMIK-KFOR cooperation.

The Security Council delegation continues its tour of Kosovo on Saturday with visits to Gnjilane and Djakovica, meetings with the joint Administrative Departments  back in Pristina and a 1900 press briefing at UNMIK headquarters. The delegation leaves Pristina on Sunday.







